East Sacramento Improvement Association
Regular Monthly Board Meeting
Greek Orthodox Church Library—3022 F Street
June 4, 2012 – 5:30pm
MINUTES
In attendance:  Brian Augusta, David Diepenbrock, George Koufasimis, Ann Murphy, Paul Noble, Cyril Shah, Knight Smart, Tricia Stevens

Paul called the meeting to order at approximatly 5:40 p.m.
Guest Presentations
1. Interview with Tom Griffith, prospective Board member.  
Tom lives next to Joan O'Neil on 44th Street.  He has been active on his block. He became interested in ESIA after Paul became president.  Tom’s wife is very environmentally conscious; she instigated installing solar panels on their home 12 years ago; they also raised chickens in their yard years ago.  Tom explained that he would bring management skills from his career at Sac State.  He reported that he is fairly tech savy; he manages a website for another organization.  He is most interested in maintaining the residential character of East Sacramento.
2. City of Sacramento representative to answer questions about proposed changes to curbside waste pickup.  Steve Harriman was the primary presenter.  City staff have already recommended to Council that Measure A be repealed.  The Council directed staff to seek community input, and to report back by the end of June 2012.
Background:  The City currently provides waste removal services to 124,000 customers.  The City operates a hybrid system in which people with greenwaste containers have weekely container service, plus eight (8) street pile pick ups per year.  Under this hybrid, 103,000 people did not opt out of the containers the City delivered to them; 12,000 people have only street pile service.  Because the 12,000 pile service people are scattered across the City, the program is inefficient.  There are currently eight (8) claw crews that serve these 12,000 people.  The rates currently charged for street pile pick up do not cover the program’s cost.  If Measure A is not repealed, and the status quo remains, the City would need to increase rates for street pile service from $13 to $25-30.  Many neighborhoods have a serious illegal dumping problem.  City staff do not believe the City is getting best return on that program.  Staff does not believe a private contractor would be less expensive overall.  Prop 218 requires revenue neutrality in the utility department.  

Proposal & Timeline:  City staff are proposing to (a) retain weekly garbage pick up, (b) reduce recycling pick up from weekly to every other week; and (c) provide weekly green waste container service, as well as street pile pick up from November through January, which would occur at least two times per month.  During the rest of the year (Feb-Oct), the City would re-institute the neighborhood cleanup program, which would gives each household one (1) free call per year for 5 cubic yards of material; the pick up could include yard debris and/or household items.  If the Council adopts the staff recommendation, the Measure A repeal would go on the November 2012 ballot.  The ballot measure would be narrowly drawn to repeal Measure A, and would not address the other aspects of the proposal, such as the reduction in recycling service.  The City Council retains discretion to reduce such service without a vote of the people.
Further Explanation:  Reducing recycling service from weekly to every other week service would save about $1 million annually.  Moving from bi-monthly to weekly recycling added only 10% more material than when the service was provided on a bi-monthly basis. On average, there is 60% participation rate for recycling.  The City is in compliance with the 50% wastestream diversion mandate currently required by state law.  Staff report that the City would still be in compliance with that law if the change resulted in a 10% reduction in waste diversion, i.e., if people reduced their recycling by 10%.  Mr. Harriman stated that the staff proposal is not set in stone.
Business Session

3.
Minutes.  The Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes for the May Board meeting.
4. 
Treasurer’s Report.  This item was tabled until the next Board meeting when Brian will have had adequate time to obtain and review all of the account statements.
Executive Board Session
Old Business
5.
Public hearing about 1017 44th Street.  City staff reported to Paul that there was no opposition to this project.
6.
Last chance to volunteer for June 23 Pops in the Park concert.  Paul announced that volunteers are still needed on the late shift, and circulated a new sign up sheet. 
New Business
7. Discussion and vote on prospective new Board member.  The Board voted unanimously to add Tom Griffith to the ESIA Board.
8. Discussion of information received on waste pickup/possible next steps.  The Board discussed the City staff proposal for greenwaste collection, but did not take a position on the subject in order to allow for further discussion with ESIA members.  The Board did, however, vote unanimously to oppose the proposal to reduce the recycling collection from weekly to bi-weekly.  Paul agreed to promptly convey the Board position to City staff and Steve Cohn. 
9. Count ballots/certify results of Board, O&O elections.  In reviewing the ballots, Paul found that some members voted either for the Board member nominations or the onion and orchid nominations.  Orchid results:  Friends of East Sacramento was the clear winner with 59 votes; the J Street Pedestrian Crossing received 15 votes, and Formoli’s Bistro received 11 votes.  Onion results:  the Blighted Alleyway was the clear winner with 56 votes; the J Street Post Office Awnings received 22 votes.  Paul provided a written report with the vote tally for the Board nominations.  All Board members included on the ballot received overwhelming support, with only minor variations in the level of support among Board members.
10. Next general meeting.  The Board agreed to hold the next general membership meeting the second week in September.  It was agreed that the greenwaste proposal should be on agenda, with a presentation by City staff and a representative of the opposition.  A draft of the newsletter will need to be completed by the second week in August.  The Board would also like Steve Cohn to present.
11. Vote for Bank Card authorization.  The Board voted unanimously to apoint Paul, Cyril, and Brian as authorized signatories for the ESIA bank account.   
Paul adjourned the meeting at 7:20 p.m.
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